

## CITY OF RAPID CITY

## **Department of Parks and Recreation**

515 West Boulevard Rapid City, SD 57701 (605) 394-4175 -- FAX (605) 394-5307

February 10, 2012

Mr. Ray Summers, Executive Director The Journey Museum 222 New York Street Rapid City, SD 57701

Dear Ray:

It is our understanding that you are proceeding with the move of the Pap Madison Cabin from its present location in Halley Park, to The Journey Museum. There have been discussions with Parks and Recreation Advisory Board members, City Council members, Historic Preservation Committee members as well as other citizens on the plan to move this structure. We understand that you have the authority to move it, but people are concerned that this historical building be moved safely. The City of Rapid City wants to ensure that the move is handled properly so the cabin is not damaged.

I have been asked to request that you bring a plan forward at the next Parks and Recreation Advisory Board meeting to let them know how you are going to move the cabin safely. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, March 8<sup>th</sup> beginning at 5:30 PM in the Board Room at the Parks and Recreation Office in Halley Park. The agenda will be available on the City's website and if you have any documents you would like distributed, they can be linked to the agenda. I would appreciate having any attachments by Friday, March 2<sup>nd</sup>.

There was also a request that this information be presented to the Public Works Committee at their March 13<sup>th</sup> meeting. Please contact Brenda Vespested at 394-4165 to be included on that agenda.

Thank you for your consideration on this matter. If you have any questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Jerry Cole, Director

Department of Parks and Recreation

cc: Mayor Sam Kooiker

Terry Wolterstorff, Public Works Director

Jeff Schild, Park & Rec Advisory Board President

Karen Olson, Park & Rec Advisory Board Vice President